




inform the BAC Secretariat of the schedule of their site inspection to properly endorse 
them to the person in charge of the project for each campus. 

9. The representative from Mustard Seed Systems Corporation mentioned that the 
delivery date of 30 days for the project is too short since the preferred brand of the End-
User is Cisco the devices will be ordered overseas. 

10. The BAC Chair reiterated that the standard delivery period is only 30 days, however, 
the BAC is open to accepting requests for the extension of the delivery period from the 
winning bidder subject to the review and approval of the TWG and the End-User. 

11. On the CCNA, the representative from Mustard Seed Systems Corporation suggested 
that CCNA must be an organic employee of the company.  

12. The TWG Chair emphasized that CCNA is a requirement, however, they are aware that 
some companies are sub-contracting the configuration of the system. There are 



prepare 50% of the lot that they will be joining and the time period is extended to up to 5 
years instead of 2 years. 

 



7. For the payment of bid documents, the prospective bidders are requested to coordinate 
with the BAC Secretariat. Online payment through Landbank Link.Biz is accepted. 

8. For those who are interested to attend the face-to-face bid opening, prospective bidders 
are advised to send one (1) representative only per company. The University is 
implementing a health protocol to be strictly observed. 

 

 Since there are no queries from the bidders and the BAC members, and there are no other 
matters to be discussed, the pre-bid conference was adjourned by the BAC Chair at 5:00 p.m. 
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